

Newsletter No 2 Friday 11th September 2020

Thank You

Thank you to you all for your patience and understanding - things seem to be running much more smoothly at the start and end of the school day.

The vast majority of parents are now wearing a mask but we would ask that if possible ALL parents did so at the start and end of the day. A gentle reminder also to keep to social distancing rules, particularly to refrain from shaking hands with someone you may not have seen for a while, tempting though it is.

We realise that due to the weather recently, rubbish has been blowing around, however we have had to pick up face masks and other related items in the school grounds. Please ensure you don't drop these in school.

Iliness

School understands that this is the time of year when children do come down with coughs, colds and sniffles. However, this year is quite different and we must now follow more stringent guidelines.

If your child has developed a cough, regardless of whether there are any other related symptoms, you MUST keep them at home and seek advice from the Covid Information line (119). Please note a raised temperature, a change in taste and/or smell (anosmia), are also symptoms which require a test. Symptomatic (adult or child) must self-isolate for at least 10 days and other family members for a minimum of 14 days.

For further information please go to https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection.

Breakfast & After School Club- Places Available

Operating from 7.45am until your child starts school and after school until 6pm, breakfast and after school club is available to all who would like a place. Families have to register online and can book last minute (ad hoc) and fixed places throughout the year with parents having full control over bookings and payments. Anyone who may be interested in booking can register online though the website: www.scotforthplayschemes.co.uk (please watch the helpful video clips). All protective measures are fully in place, with lots of toys and games both in and outdoors for children to enjoy in their bubbles! Marie Smith is always available to help via email: admin@scotforthplayschemes .co.uk or via phone 07796569719.

MISSION STATEMENT

Learning, growing and caring as part of God's family

"I am the vine, and you are the branches. If any remain in me and I remain in them, they produce much fruit." (John 15:5)



🔷 Scotforth Superstars



Name	Nominated by	Nominated for
Stefan Iacob	Mrs Mayor	Always contributing to class discussion
Sundiya Jeremiah		
Kirsty Taylor	Mrs Mayor	Super understanding
Greyson Dickinson		of rounding numbers
Louis Iaçob	Mrs Browne	A fantastic start to
Christlove Amoah		their Reception Year
Gian Marco Lulli		
Shraddha Hegde		
Mason McCrink	Mrs Cross	For a fabulous start to
Tilly Murfitt		Year 2
Kitty Smith	Mrs Boyle	For an excellent start to Year 1
Cole Mort	Mrs Dowson	For an excellent start
Thomas Allan		to Year5
Grace Adams		

Lost Property

If your child has lost anything in school recently, such as a lunch box, water bottle), there are quite a number in the lost property box in the main reception. Either ask your child to look through it, or you can come in, but if the items are not reclaimed by next Friday, they will be disposed of.

Data Collection Sheets

In case you haven't yet completed and returned a data collection sheet, please find a copy attached to the newsletter e-mail.

Applications for Primary and Secondary Schools

Please see the attached posters giving full details of how to apply for school places for September 2021.